

## Department of Public Works

10 Muzzey Road Hollis, New Hampshire 03049 Tel. 465-2246 FAX 465-3247 tombayrd@ hollisnh.org Thomas W. Bayrd Director

June 15, 2017

Dear Hollis Resident,

I am writing to inform you that the Department Of Public Works is planning to continue the 2017 Road Improvement Plan. Pine Hill Road from route 130 (Broad Street) to Hills Farm Lane and Pierce Lane from Pine Hill Rd to Wheeler Road will be reclaimed (ground up, injected with liquid asphalt, graded, and rolled). A two inch base coat is then applied over these areas and then a one and one half inch finish top coat will be applied.

Reclaiming by All State Asphalt is scheduled to begin the second week in August depending on weather conditions. Paving by R&D Paving Company will follow after a curing time of about a week. All driveway approaches will be adjusted for a smooth transition by R&D after the road is paved.

Tentatively scheduled roads to be paved as budget permits are, Love Lane, Pine Hill from Hills Farm to Nartoff paved, Winchester Dr. and Spaulding Lane.

Before paving can begin, the Public Works employees will prepare the road by grading shoulders, making drainage improvements, cutting brush, replacing culverts and other necessary maintenance. Once the paving is completed, the Public Works employees will complete the finish work which consists of backing up the edges of the new pavement with gravel and planting grass seed with a layer of mulch over it to promote germination.

Although we try to minimize traffic delays, noise and dust during construction, please be prepared for these types of inconveniences. If you have any concerns or additional questions please feel free to call the DPW office at 603-465-2246

I'm looking forward to the successful completion of this project.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Thomas Bayrd Public Works Director

CC: Board of Selectmen